R0961

RAFAT A. SHAHID, Assistant Agency Director

AGENCY DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

April 3, 1995

Alameda County CC4580 Environmental Protection Division 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Room 250 Alameda CA 94502-6577

STID 2715

Jack Mazzella HC 30 Box 1554 Prescott, AZ 86301

RE: EDGEWATER INTERNATIONAL TRUCKS, 390 DOOLITTLE DRIVE, SAN LEANDRO

Dear Mr. Mazzella:

After our phone conversation today I located the case file for the subject site. The county apparently referred this case <u>back</u> to the City of San Leandro at their request (see attached letter). Therefore, please contact Mike Bakaldin of the San Leandro Fire Department (510/577-3331) should you have any questions regarding case status.

Sincerely,

Scott Seery, CHMM

Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist

attachment

cc: Mike Bakaldin, San Leandro Fire Department

Lori Casias, SWRCB

RAFAT A. SHAHID, Assistant Agency Director

ALAMEDA COUNTY

HEALTH CARE SERVICES

AGENCY
DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Director

STID 2715

December 2, 1994

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH Hazardous Materials Division 80 Swan Way, Rm. 200 Oakland, CA 94621 (510) 271-4320

Jack Mazzella Edgewater International Trucks, Inc. 390 Doolittle Drive San Leandro, CA 94577

RE: EDGEWATER INTERNATIONAL TRUCKS, INC., 390 DOOLITTLE DRIVE, SAN LEANDRO

Dear Mr. Mazzella:

At the request of Mr. Mike Bakaldin of the San Leandro Fire Department, this office has referred oversight of the ongoing environmental investigation at the referenced site to the city of San Leandro ("City"). The fire department, as you are likely aware, is the local implementing agency (LIA) for underground storage tank facilities in the City. This change in oversight responsibility should aid both the LIA and responsible party in coordinating recent site activities with those of the past, and to streamline and prevent duplicity of agency involvement.

Please call me at 510/567-6783 should you have any questions.

Sincerely

Scott O. Seery, CHMM

Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist

cc: Rafat A. Shahid, Agency Director

Mike Bakaldin, San Leandro Fire Department

Lori Casias, SWRCB



RAFAT A. SHAHID, Assistant Agency Director

August 4, 1992

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH Hazardous Materials Division 80 Swan Way, Rm. 200 Oakland, CA 94621 (510) 271-4320

Mr. Larry McFadden
Operations Manager
Edgewater International Trucks Inc.
390 Doolittle Drive
San Leandro, CA 94577

Dear Mr. McFadden:

As a follow up to our telephone conversation today I have enclosed the "Tri-Regional Board Staff Recommendations for Preliminary Evaluation and Investigation of Underground Tank Sites", August 1990. This information is considered a guidance document for the process of site investigation leading ultimately to a site closure. Also included in the packet of information is an outline to be used in preparing the workplan for the site investigation.

You will also need to complete and return the enclosed "Unauthorized Release Report". This report is required when an underground storage tank has leaked into the environment as yours did.

After reviewing the information please contact me with any questions you may have about the subsurface investigation required at your site.

Very Truly Yours.

Robert Weston

Hazardous Materials Specialist

enclosures